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Rotary: Making A Difference


The Rotary Club of Pearl River Weekly Meeting
February 15, 2018 Meeting


Pledge:
Frank Neeson
 
Invocation:
Jim Murphy
 
Guest:
Luciana Mizuno, guest of Lenny Nathan
 
Announcements:
 
Still room at the Valentines Day Brunch....Sunday @ 1:00pm, Restaurant X, $55 per person
 
FREE WINE!.....Courtesy of Mike Seidenfrau.....Because.....Carissa is expecting! Mike claimed that it's not his first rodeo.....but he looked and sounded first rodeo thrilled!
 
Doreen reported on the Rockland County Presidents Meeting Monday evening....where she met incoming District Governor Christine Diangrosso.
 
The AOH will be honoring our own Neil Acer at its Emerald Ball on February 24th at the Pearl River Hilton. Tickets are $125.
 
The Rockland Community Foundation will be honoring the Rockland County Rotary Clubs at its Signature Gala at the Hudson Water Club on March 29th. $135 per person.
 
Our District Conference will be held in Saratoga Springs April 20th to 22nd. Check the District website for details and attendance options.
 
 
Joke of the Day read by Andy Marchfeld
 
Pampered cows....give spoiled milk
 
Queen of Hearts:
 
No cards in the house......Ticket # 631 was drawn by Lenny's guest....card will be pulled at the next meeting.
 
Happy Bucks:
 
Ed Fisher shared some concerning news about the docs having to change Raselle's treatment meds in response to lab results....but softened the news with his outrageous sense of humor.....you had to be there.
 
With Mike and Carissa's good news, it was wondered aloud if their child - to be born during Mike's presidency - will automatically become a Rotary prince or princess?......Better than the rag doll image bestowed on spouses??
 
Bob Bergman exclaimed over new retire Bob Simon's stunning lack of a tie...some irreverent speculation on what might be next as he further relaxes into a life of leisure.
 
Kate Raffa and one of our Bobs shared news of quickly upcoming vacations.....From  the placement of the item in my notes, I think it was also Bob Bergman.....but you never know......Does anybody remember what we had for lunch that day?????
 
Many expressions of sorrow and exasperation over the recent school shooting. Frank Neeson had a memorable observation: With great respect for our rights to bear arms under the 2nd amendment....nobody would argue we can own a tank or a jet fighter....So everybody agrees there needs to be a line.....Shouldn't  the line at least keep assault rifles out of bounds?
 
Dorothy reported she's on the mend from a nasty bout with the flu.
 
Carol McGrath reported that we will be sending two students to RYLA.
 
Club Meeting Discussion:
 
President Doreen reported on the following upcoming items:
 
                • The Kentucky Derby fundraiser
                • We're going to send two students to their senior prom
                • We are planning a sapling distribution at the middle school to fulfill  the goal of RI's president that we plant a tree for every member worldwide
                • We are planning to install new benches in Braunsdorf park....funded by the sale of memorial naming rights for each bench
                • We are in discussion - through Bob Bergman - with the County to seek funding support for a $15,000 replacement of the community sign on The Central Avenue/Middletown Road corner
 
There followed a wide ranging discussion of member suggestions including:
 
                • More participation in community events like parades
                • Outreach to help in the community those facing difficulty affording food.
                • Put credit card donation capability on our website.
                • More aggressive outreach to the School District to establish an Interact Club.
 
Four Way Test:    Carol McGrath
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The FOUR WAY TEST of things we think, say, and do: 1. Is it the TRUTH? 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

3. Will it build GOOD WILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


